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DATE: March 1, 2017 

 

OBJECTIVE: (House Bill 512) Lead Contamination in Drinking Water, Mapping 

 

HISTORY: Baltimore’s Public Water System was originally built in 1936. Since its existence, the village 

has made many additions and improvements. The Baltimore Water System has historically not used lead 

service lines. 

 

SUPPLY SOURCE-GROUNDWATER: Baltimore’s water system depended on ground water wells as a 

source of water supply, and the present water supply system utilizes three wells with a combined capacity 

of 2.5 MGD. 

 

TREATMENT WORKS: The treatment plant process includes: Iron Removal, Pressure filter filtration 

with Green Sand Plus media, pre and post chlorination, Ion exchange filtration, which the most recent 

upgrade was finished in May of 2016. 

 

DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM: The water distribution system consists of one 400,000 galion elevated storage 

tower, and one 500,000 galion ground storage tank, totaling 900,000 gallons of stored capacity.  The 

remaining system is made up of approximately 20 miles of main lines ranging in size from 2” – 12” in 

diameter, and includes 150 fire hydrants. All distribution main lines are comprised of either: AC or Cast/ 

Ductile Iron material. All water service lines are Type “K” Copper tubing or High Density Polyethylene 

tubing. 

 

INDENTIFYING CHARACTORISTICS OF STRUCTURES CONTAINING LEAD: 

Since each structure cannot be confirmed to contain Lead, the probability is greater considering the 

structure age. Baltimore’s drinking water system provides service to approximately: 1350- Residential 

Users, 4- Industrial Users, and 15- Commercial Users. Some of these structures were built prior to the Lead 

ban.  

 

Our findings and information is not only based on the age and history of structure but also though 
reviewing original ordinances, tap and maintenance records, and service/meter installations. In 2016 the 
public was asked for their assistance in providing any information to the Village if they suspect their service 
line is a lead pipe or have any lead fixtures.  They were asked to contact the Village water distribution 
system department head. 
 

The Baltimore Water System is currently in compliance with Ohio and United States Environmental 

Protection Agency regulations. 
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MAP KEY
Green dots are service connections / low lead risk
Orange dots are service connections / moderate risk
Red circles indicate the area which might contain lead 



MAP KEY
Red circles indicate the area which might contain lead 
and they also represent the oldest part of the Village 
where lines would have first been installed.
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MAP KEY
This map represents the North Eastern portion of the 
Village.
Green dots are service connections / low lead risk
Blue lines indicate end of distribution line
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MAP KEY

This map represents the Central portion of the Village.
Green dots are service connections / low lead risk
Orange dots are service connections / moderate risk
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MAP KEY
This map represents the South Eastern portion of the 
Village.
Green dots are service connections / low lead risk
Orange dots are service connections / moderate risk
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MAP KEY
This map represents the Western portion of the 
Village.
Green dots are service connections / low lead risk
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